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Three Comments on the Comprehensive Plan Update, 30 Sep 04

1. The combination of land use and environmental sections is artificial.  The goals of land use
and environmental regulation are different.  This combination can only serve to weaken the
environmental regulations, which have already been compromised severely in Shoreline.  I also
disagree with the new policy ENd which would focus wetland and habitat improvements to where
it would result in the greatest benefit.  I think this is a code for not protecting critical areas in the
Thornton Creek Watershed, where I live.  State LAW says ALL wetland and habitat connected
with streams and critical areas should be protected.  Is Shoreline going to totally ignor state law.

2. I am very concerned with comments at the Planning Commission Meeting of 29 Sep 04
indicating that the City plans to use parks for detention.  Mr. Stewart has said that before this is
done the water would be cleaned in Bioswales.

Well, I am certainly in favor of cleaning water that is already going into parks to the extent
that it can be done.  However, bioswales are very imperfect cleaning mechanisms, depending on
considerable maintenance and careful design to work at all.  Furthermore, they fail when the water
most needs to be cleaned, i.e., during storm surges.  So they should only be used to clean up water
already going into parks, NOT to be used to treat water and then consider it safe enough to dump in
clean creeks and ponds.  In particular, the ponds in the restoration area of Paramount Creek are fed
by reliably clean spring water.  Please do not consider taking storm water runoff, trying to clean it
in a bioswale, and then dumping it into the restoration area.  Because the bioswale is almost certain
to fail at some point, in which case polluted water will flow into the clean pools.

3. I also need to make a comment regarding plans to fix the storm water problem on 175th and
11th by running the water South down 11th Ave.  I know you need to do something for the people
who are experiencing flooding near 175th.  However, there are many areas south of that in which
flooding is also a real or potential problem.  I live about a mile south on 152nd and 11th NE, and
often have my yard flood (but not the house yet).  At least two other homes in my area already
flood.  So you need to be careful where you are sending the water from so as not to simply shift the
flooding to another area.

Chris Eggen
15104 11 N.E.
Shoreline, Washington 98155
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